Moermond, Marcia (CI-StPaul)

From: Pillsbury, Clare (CI-StPaul)

Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 9:31 AM

To: Vang, Mai (CI-StPaul)

Cc: Moermond, Marcia (CI-StPaul); Swanson, Christopher (CI-StPaul)

Subject: 912 MAGNOLIA AVENUE EAST & 727 VAN BUREN AVENUE Legislative Hearing

Hello Marcia and Mai,

| just spoke with the owner for both properties. They do not want to attend the legislative hearing and instead just want
to testify at the council meeting.

I informed him multiple times that the legislative hearing is an important part of the process for contesting his
assessment. However, he was very adamant that they do not want to attend the legislative hearing.

Mai, can you update the legistar files for both these properties to indicate that the property owner will not be
attending? Also, what should we do in these types of situations in the future? This has never come up for me before.

Thanks!

Clare Pillsbury

Management Assistant 1

Saint Paul Public Works

800 City Hall Annex, 25 West 4th Street
Saint Paul, MN 55102

P: 651-266-8862

F: 651-266-6222
Clare.Pillsbury@ci.stpaul.mn.us
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